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Dear Parents/Carers, 


 We hope you’ve all had a wonderful Christmas holiday! Thank you SO much for all the lovely, thoughtful gifts we received from you all! 


Please see our attached plans of our ‘Scotland and France’ comparison study and our ‘Toys’ Topic, which will take us up to the Easter holidays. 


To begin our Scotland and France topic, the children discussed what they would like to find out about the two countries for example: What are the names of mountains in both countries? What is the schooling like in France compared to Scottish schools? What is the weather like compared to here? etc. Within the topic plan, all the learning activities will help answer the children’s questions, which they are really excited about.


We’ve already started learning our Scots poems and everyone is really enthusiastic about the Scottish Country dances we’ve been learning! 


If you ever have any concerns or questions about your child’s learning, please don’t hesitate to contact us via the school office. We will continue to use stickers in diaries as a way of communicating about homework/things to remember. 


Thank you VERY much for all your continued support with your child’s learning!


Best Wishes, 


Hayley Nel and Lisa Fallens





Topic


* The Scotland/France and Toys Topics


As mentioned, these plans are attached so you can have a look at the activities and learning your child will be experiencing.





Phonics, Spelling, Get Writing!


We are continually introducing, reinforcing and assessing the children’s phonic skills and knowledge. 


Just after the February holidays the children will be given a spelling homework jotter to complete the look cover write check activity and one other activity from a selection of choices. Every Monday, the children will be taught the rules and meanings of their new list of words. On a Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday children will be practising their words in class using our spelling workshop activities e.g. Type them, throw a ball, write on your partner’s back, speed spelling etc. On a Friday, the children will be tested on their words.





Get Writing - all children have been working really hard on their writing. Check boxes throughout the book are helping children proof read and review their writing. The children have just started writing an imaginative story using a picture book called ‘Flotsam’ about a bright science-minded boy who discovers a barnacle-encrusted underwater camera with its own secrets to share and keep. The P1s have been writing their own sentences with support and the P2s have been trying to use interesting openers, lots of adjectives and some similes to engage their readers.


Reading �


Reading books will continue to be handed out on a Wednesday. Please encourage your child to read other books at home too. The Library bus will continue to come every fortnight on a Thursday. Please make sure your child returns their book so they can then choose another one from the bus.























Writing and Grammar


Please see the topic plans for any writing pieces covered in class.





The below are being continued to be taught through a mixture of discussion, games and tasks within the children’s Get Writing booklets:





Capitals, spacing and full stops


Alliteration


Similes e.g. wicked witch, slow slimy slugs


At least 2 adjectives to describe the noun e.g. The golden, scorching sunshine… The evil woman had a wrinkly, crooked nose.


Using similes for description e.g. Jennifer entered the room as slow as a snail.


Adverbs for information e.g. Next mix the sugar and butter thoroughly until you have a creamy texture.





Maths and Numeracy


Our main Maths topics that will be covered over these two terms are: Measure, Money, Time and Data Handling. Within Numeracy, will be continuing to build on our addition and subtraction skills using different strategies and improving our mental ability. P1s will be looking at fractions and odd and even numbers and the P2s will be working out fractions of quantities. Please see the attached plans for any Maths or Numeracy activities linked to our topics. 





Health and Wellbeing


The children will continue to have PE twice a week. They will be developing their Basic Moves with our PE specialist and within class we will be discussing these questions: What does competition mean? How can you support the people in your team? Do you know any team games? What are the rules? Why is it important that we follow the rules? How should we behave if we loose? What does it mean to be a good sport? How does it feel to win?





French: Within our Toy topic, we will be setting up a Toy shop in the atrium. The children are really enjoying asking answering questions in pairs e.g. What is your name? How old are you? Where do you live? We will be looking how French schools are similar and different to schools in Scotland and comparing French and Scottish festivals.

















